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EDSE Lesson #2 Reflection


My second observed lesson consisted of the students learning cooperatively to introduce the concept of fractions.  I decided to use bags of M&Ms to model these fractions, which turned out to be a great idea.  The students were immediately interested when I brought out the bags of M&Ms.  In the activity, the students determined what fraction of their bags the different colors made up.  Afterwards, each group was given a fraction, which they used to create and draw a real-life situation in which they might use the given fraction.  Finally, each group presented both their M&Ms activity and their drawings in front of the class.


I think this lesson went well.  Not only were the students interested in learning, all of them participated in some form or fashion within the group.  Giving each member a different responsibility without one having to wait on the other was a good idea.  Moreover, I think I did a good job of spending equal amounts of time within each group.  I consistently kept moving around the entire room to give every group equal attention.  Also, when the groups asked me questions, I tried not to give them the answers; I simply directed their thinking towards an idea that would help them devise the answers on their own.  The one aspect I believe I could have improved was the directions for presenting the material.  One of the most important skills students need to learn is how to communicate mathematics.  Although most of the groups did an excellent job of relating our activity to the material being introduced, some simply read their activity sheets.  However, this lesson went extremely smoothly, and I would not hesitate to use it again to introduce fractions.

